Fairgrove Township

Regular Board Meeting

 March 20, 2017 7:30 PM

Roll Call: Trustees Mike Day and Dennis Hadeway, Treasurer John McQuillan, Clerk Katie Gebhardt and Zoning Admin Bruce Turner were all present. Supervisors Keith Aeder was absent (excused). 

Hadeway moved and Day supported John McQuillan as chair in Aeders absence. Passed. 

Pledge of Allegiance

Public attending; Diane Foster – Akron Fairgrove Superintendent, Mike Scarbourough – Akron Fairgrove Police, Dave – Nextera, and multiple citizens. 

Day moved and McQuillan supported to accept February meeting minutes as presented. Passed

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept the March agenda as presented. Passed

Public Comment:

Diane Foster – Superintendent of Akron-Fairgrove schools stopped to introduce herself to the board. 

· Provided up to date information on the school system, including different programs the schools are running to benefit students. 

· Free breakfast/lunch

· Free sports

· Free drivers training

· Free parking

· Free weekend transport (for activities)

· Free backpack program

· Free duel enrollment

· Ipad program

Public comments closed

Unfinished business

· All unfinished business is tabled until Aeder is present at the April 2017 meeting. 

New Business

· Amend 2016-2017 budget. Garbage was over $5,349 and Police fines were over $350. McQuillan moved and Day supported to increase the budget in these areas to coincide with current numbers as previously listed. Passed

· Custodial Services – McQuillan suggested services for the Fairgrove Township Hall. Tabled until April Meeting. 

· Hadeway expressed concern with the condition of Van Geisen Rd and Ringle Rd intersection. Would like to look into paving, working with Junieta Township on this project. 

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept Sexton Report as presented. Passed

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to accept Police report as presented. Passed. 

Zoning Report

· Permit 0990 – Erdody, Modular Home at 2536 N Thomas Rd, Fairgrove. 30’x60’x20’ 1800 sq ft.

· Permit 0991 – Montei, Shed at 250 W Sheridan Rd, Fairgrove. 12’4”x12’4”x13’10”

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept zoning permits as presented. Passed. 

Financial Report – Tax collection went well. Only $19,270 in delinquency. 

Day moved and Hadeway supported to accept the Financial report as presented. Passed

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept bills as presented. Passed

Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn meeting. Passed

Adjourned at 8:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted

____________________

Katie Gebhardt

Fairgrove Township Clerk

